
  EASTCOTE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
Notes on Meeting held 

Wednesday 30th March 2022, at 7.30 p.m. by Zoom 
 

  Present: ERA committee members (10).  
Cavendish Cllr Heena Makwana. 
Eastcote & East Ruislip Cllrs Ian Edwards (apologies), Becky Haggar. 

1.  Notes for zoom meetings held 2nd March 2022 approved. 
2.  Matters arising 
 1. Cllr Lavery reported that there was no weight restriction on Oak Grove bridge, but this may need further 

investigation because a notice may have disappeared.  Cllr Makwana reported that there will be a consultation 
on the proposed Oak Grove parking scheme from April.  

 2. Investigation of the use of the containers on land to the rear 17-20 The Close is still outstanding. 
 3.  Waiting for a response from the Council concerning the repair and edge-seeding for the new path in Eastcote 

House Gardens 
3.  Committee Reports 
 1. Chair’s report – nothing to report 
 2. Environment – Superdrug Eastcote pharmacy has facilities for recycling medicine blister packs 
 3. Green Belt – nothing to report 
 4. Parks 
  1. The Representative Deputy Lieutenant for the London Borough of Hillingdon (Bruce Houlder Esq CB QC DL) 

and the Mayor of Hillingdon have confirmed attendance at the Jubilee event in EHG.  The Jubilee flower bed 
and circular seat on the site of Eastcote House will be unveiled. 

2. Two areas to the right of the main driveway from the entrance on the corner to EHG of Field End Road and 
the High Road have been identified for wild flower planting. 

3. The cafe in EHG will be open for the Drive It Day event and Book sale on Sunday 24th April. 
4. Faith trees in Pine Gardens and the Eastcote War Memorial are healthy. 

 5. 1. Planning Report – nothing to report 
  2.     Town Centre - the appearance of cigarette bins outside of Champers is being investigated by the Eastcote 

Conservation Panel 
 5.  Welcome Back – nothing to report 
 6.  Road Stewards – nothing to report 
 7. Transport – nothing to report 
4.  AOB 
 1. Parklets -- There were questions about the licensing, end date and mechanism for feedback.  Cllr Haggar agreed 

to check on these issues. 
 2.  Eastcote Road – Concern about lorry noise caused by raised platform for zebra crossing near Highgrove.  Cllr 

Haggar will look into this. 
 3.  Hand sanitisers attached to lamp posts in High Street are empty and broken – Cllr Haggar agreed to investigate. 
 3. Councillors ‘Council Update’ 
  1. Local Councillors will be holding a surgery at Eastcote Library at 14.30 on 2 April.  

2. This was the last meeting for Cllr Makwana – the Committee expressed their thanks. 
3. Cllr Haggar reported that there would be a Carers’ Forum on 31st March at the Civic Centre. 
4. Cllr Haggar reported on the ongoing issues with trees that were planted behind the petrol station in Eastcote 
High Road. 
5. Cllr Haggar reported that the tree between Wilmslow Close and The Forresters is to be replanted. 

  Meeting closed 20.26 
Next meeting Wednesday 27th April at 7.30 p.m. St Thomas More 

 


